CEMETERY TRUSTEES
MEETING MINUTES
August 26, 2020

Present: Trustees Wendy Baker, Norma Webster and Iris Campbell, Benjamin Chadwick.
Chairman Campbell opened the meeting at 4:15 pm.

Mrs. Campbell said she had received a call from the owners of “Life Forest” informing her of a
new private cemetery located on Beard Road. They would be accepting ashes to be placed

- beneath purchased trees as a more natural and conservative alternative existing cemeteries.

Ms. Webster said she had heard of them and had picked up one of their brochures.

Mrs. Campbell distributed the maintenance bid notice and specification for review.

The Trustees decided to have the bids due on Friday, September 25 and schedule another
meeting for the week of September 28.

Mrs. Campbell distributed the existing cemetery regulations for the trustees to review for
possible updating.

Mr. Chadwick informed the Trustees about falling limbs in Pin Hill Cemetery. He said it is
impossible to get equipment into the area in order to trim the tree because the stones are too close
together,

Mrs. Campbell said LaValley Northern Services is still working on removing the dead trees in
the Center Cemetery.

Mrs. Campbell reported that in order to apply for a Moose Grant to repair and clean the stones in
the Center Cemetery the cemetery needs to first be placed on the States registry of historic sites.
She is working on this but has been delayed by the closing of the Town Office to the public.

Meeting adjourned at 4:58 p.m.
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